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May 14, 2018 

Solomon Amuno 

Technical Advisor II 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 

P.O. Box 1360 

Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 

Sent VIA Email: info@nirb.ca 

 

RE: Baffinland’s Mary River Project 2017 Annual Monitoring Report. 

 

Dear Solomon Amuno, 

 

On behalf of the Government of Nunavut (GN), I would like to thank the Nunavut Impact 

Review Board (NIRB) for the opportunity to provide comments on the Mary River Project 2017 

Annual Monitoring Report. The GN has reviewed the Annual Report and our comments are in 

the attached Appendix. 

Should you have any concerns with our comments, please contact me by phone at 867-975-

7765 or by email at ARobinson@gov.nu.ca.   

Qujannamiik, 

[Original Signed By] 

Amy Robinson 

A/Manager, Land Use and Environmental Assessment 
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